
 Meeting Minutes 
Falls City Service Integration Team  

Tuesday, January 8, 2012 (11:00 am – 12:30 pm) 
Falls City Community Center, 320 N. Main Street, Falls City 

Co-Chairs: Michelle Bornfleth, Amy Houghtaling 

Agenda Item: Action - Notes: 

Introductions & Kudos Angela Gonzales – Kudos to Shanda (Pre-k Teacher). Kudos to Reading for All. 
 
Ken Braun – Kudos to Craig Pope and Jennifer Wheeler for their involvement. 

Team Business 
   Team Balance: $282.76 

 

Presentations and Discussions: 

Shop with Sheriff 
Summary 

The Shop with Sheriff event went great. The event, coordinated by Rhonda Holder, served 25 
families from the Falls City and Grand Ronde areas. In all approximately 25 families were 
served. This is a great experience for kids and the deputies. 

Liberty House & 
Juliette’s House 
Presentation 

 

Presentations were given on the services offered at Liberty House and Juliette’s House. The 
agencies are set up to help when there are questions around abuse in a sexual nature or due 
to neglect or injury. These agencies are places to call to sort out criteria for reporting. They 
work closely with DHS Child Welfare and law enforcement. There are 18 centers around the 
State.  
 
Juliette’s House serves Yamhill and Polk Counties. They see children on Tuesdays, 
Wednesdays and Thursdays. Liberty House serves Marion and Polk Counties. In order for 
children to receive services they must be accompanied by an authorized person (parent or 
guardian) and have to be referred by DHS or be in their custody. Teens can self-advocate for 
medication and forensic examination. Coordinated care can be provided with primary care 
provider. The Houses provide a free medical examination, evaluation and forensic interview. 
Those that have experienced, or been exposed to, domestic violence can be referred to 
counseling resources. There are resources for non-offending parents. Individuals can call the 
agencies to help sort out whether something is reportable or not.  To access more 
information visit the website childabuseintervention.org. 
 

Polk County Resource 
Center & Urgent Needs 
Process Review 

Melissa Baurer gave an update on the Polk County Resource Center that included an 
explanation to why some requests for emergency assistance were not approved. There are 
generally three reasons they do not assist families. 
 
There were no comments or feedback regarding the Urgent Needs Process. 

211 Info Updates Jonathan Fell gave an updated presentation on 211 Info. They are looking to go statewide by 
February.  There will also be a 211 101 training offered in February. 

Partner Announcements Barbara Spencer-Announced a Leadership training to be held January 22nd. Bringing 
people in from the community and making connections is the focus. Legos are needed for the 
training. 
 
Holly Pomme – Reported a new policy for Mental Health were clients will be served only in 
the county in which they reside. 
 
Krista Duval - Announced the Polk County Resource Center has a large selection of adult 
coats to be given out. Anyone interested can call the PCRC or go by their office. 
 
Ken Braun – Announced the upcoming training on Mediation. VORP/CMS will be hosting 
a fundraising event at the Pentacle Theater which will include a Silent Auction.  A Gift of 
Time will be holding training for caregivers February 7 through March 14. Look for Michelle 
to send out more information. 
 



Angela Gonzales – Shared the new marketing materials for Mid-Valley Parenting and 
distributed flyers.  She invited the Team members to check out the website for positive family 
activities that are posted. 
 
Jonathan Fell-Announced that the current CEO of 211 Info is leaving and the Deputy 
Director will act as interim CEO. 
 
Debra Minar-Driscoll - Announced there have been cuts to SNAP and WIC education 
training. Master Food Preserver (Tri-County) 

 
NEXT MEETING – Tuesday, February 5, 2013 


